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October 27th, 2020 
 
RE: Class Reorganization  
 
Dear Parents/Guardians:  
 
This school year has presented unique challenges to Ontario schools, including new options for 
students to learn in-person or remotely. Each fall, HWDSB reviews elementary student enrolment 
in schools, and reorganizes staffing if actual enrolment differs from spring projections. It is normal 
for student enrolment to fluctuate a little. This year, the fall reorganization is more widespread 
due to the in-person/remote option for students, as well as the ongoing need to meet provincial 
class size requirements. 
 
Specifically, at Guy Brown, the reorganization will impact nearly every single class as we have to 
move students to balance numbers.  Every effort is being made to reduce the number of changes 
for our students.  If your child’s class placement is changing, you will be notified by the end of 
this week.  If you child’s class placement is staying status quo, you will not be notified.   
 
At this time no requests for class preferences or teachers are being accepted.  Teachers are 
working together to create placements based on the strengths and needs of all students.   
 
Our current organization includes 4 FKD classes, 11 English and 13 French Immersion = 28 
classes 

JSA Strangway 34A Shannon F1A Prins F56B Hamelin 

JSB Kolenski 45A Yallop F1B Tanner F67A Rosa 

JSC Schulze 5A Ferrante F2A Philippe-Daniel F7A Boissonneault 

JSD Mann Da Silva/DeSantis 6A Crawford F23A Locke F78A Bernard 

1A Chatelain 67A Morrison F3A Cosentino F8A Blimkie/Thomassian 

12A Murray 78A Kerr F4A Lewis   

2A Olds 78B Cooper F45A Schroeder   

3A Westoby   F56A Stickney   
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Our new organization as of November 3rd includes 4 FDK classes, 11 English and 12 French 
Immersion classes = 27 classes 

 JSA Strangway 34A Shannon F1A Tanner F56B Hamelin 

JSB Kolenski 4A Yallop F12A Philippe-Daniel F67A Rosa 

JSC Schulze 5A Ferrante F2A Locke F7A Boissonneault 

JSD Mann Da Silva/DeSantis 56A Crawford F23A Cosentino F78A Bernard 

1A Chatelain 67A Morrison F34A Lewis F8A Blimkie/Thomassian 

12A Murray 78A Kerr F45A Schroeder   

2A Olds 8A Cooper F56A Stickney   

3A Westoby       

 
We apologize for any disruption this may cause and appreciate your understanding. As always, 
our team of dedicated educators will work with you to ensure your child is well cared for and 
experiences educational success. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joanne Hall 
Principal 
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